SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION
I, Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph D (4) (a)(cviii) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, do hereby authorise the appointment of Ms. Kathy Mann as Independent Chair of the Fostering Panel
The reasons are:

The Fostering Panel is required to meet the Fostering Service Regulations 2002 and comply with the National Minimum Standards for Fostering Services.

The Fostering Service Regulations require that the Chair of the Fostering Panel is independent of the line management structure for any cases presented to it. It is considered good practice to appoint an Independent Chair who is not employed by the local authority and our Fostering Panel has had an Independent Chair since 2000.

The current Independent Panel Chair, Mr Geoff Davies, has decided to retire from the panel in recognition of the increasing complexity of cases presented to it and the need for a more in depth level of professional knowledge. 

Ms Kathy Mann is a qualified social worker. She has been the Independent Chair of our Adoption and Permanence Panel since 1999 but had to resign from that panel in December 2006 as she reached the end of her term of office.

Ms Mann has considerable expertise in relation to Fostering Services. She worked in local authority services for many years, including managing fostering and adoption services in Manchester, has been a Lead Inspector in the Social Services Inspectorate, and latterly has carried out NCSC and CSCI inspections. Ms Mann is currently an independent consultant and has experience of chairing a number of Fostering Panels both in local authorities and the Voluntary sector. Ms Mann has expressed an interest in becoming a panel member and is prepared to make the necessary commitment. All the statutory requirements in relation to her appointment have been undertaken including Criminal Record Bureau Disclosure and personal references. 

Ms Mann can serve a maximum of 2 x 3 year terms and will initially be appointed for a one year term until January 2008. Her appointment is subject to annual performance appraisal, including monitoring of attendance at 75% of panel meetings. Ms Mann is required to sign a formal agreement with regard to her role. 

Options considered and rejected were:

This is a statutory requirement in order for the council to carry out its Fostering Service functions. The Fostering Panel would not be properly constituted without a Chair with appropriate expertise and independence.

The source of funding is:Ms Mann will be paid an hourly rate of £40. The cost will be met from the mainstream budget.

Assessment of Risk: N/A

Legal advice obtained from: N/A

Financial advice obtained from: N/A

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.  

· Fostering Services Regulations 2002

· National Minimum Standards for Fostering Services

Contact Officer 
Carolyn Williams 

Tel. No 0161 603 4300

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	(

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Childrens Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:Cllr John Warmisham
               Dated:  12th January , 2007  

*
This decision was published on  12th January , 2007  
*
This decision will come in force on 22nd  January , 2007 , unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
